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Recommendation  Comments Only 

Proposed Conditions:  

Comments:  

1. Further to the receipt of Building Division comments, Zoning 
staff have identified that the information and drawings 
provided in support of Minor Variance Application (HM/A-
23:338) are incorrect and do not reflect the drawings 
submitted for Building Permit #23-312803 and Order to 
Comply Notice #23-315381. The variances requested by the 
Owner do not address all of the deficiencies. The Owner 
shall be required to submit revised drawings for circulation, 
notice and review to assess the full extent of the 
modifications.  

2. The applicant requested a variance to permit parking in the 
front yard; however, the variance is not required as parking 
is permitted in the required front yard for a single family 
dwelling and for a secondary dwelling unit.  

3. No floor plans were provided for the secondary dwelling unit 
from which to confirm the total number of bedrooms 
proposed. If the proposal is for more than two bedrooms, 
further variances shall be required.  

4. An eave or gutter may project into a required yard not more 
than one-half of its width or 1.0m whichever is the lesser. 
Insufficient information was shown from which to determine 
compliance. The applicant shall ensure compliance is 
achieved; otherwise, further variances may be required.  

 





From: Keith Fazekas
To: Committee of adjustment
Subject: 279 Bonaventure Dr. Hamilton Building Permit Issues & Adjustments
Date: Friday, February 9, 2024 12:56:27 PM

Hello,
I am officially complaining of a 3 story dwelling which i s obviously a 3 story apartment
building an NOT a single family home with a dwelling on -the bottom level.  I have questions
and issues with city & building.

1. Is there a actual building permit that was issued by the city for a 3 story
apartment building?

2. Was it originally supposed to be a single family dwelling and a separate dwelling on
main floor?

3. Was the 3rd floor added to look like a monster high dwelling without a permit?

4. Was 2 stairways added to the 2nd and 3rd floor in the original plans approved by the city
knowing it might be possible that it was intended to be a completely separate
apartments in the future?

5. Does the 3 story comply with the original neighborhood being only 2 story when the
neighborhood was built?

6. Did the city even consider that the other property owners will have issues in selling their
property  because of lack of privacy in their own back yards with a towering 3 story
unit?

I hope the city doesn't approve a 3 story on that small lot in the residential area that was
supposed to be 2 story with 3 car parking originally.
Yes I agree with allowing extra parking on their front grass designated area as the parking on
the street is filled to max from the townhouses across the street where the townhouses when
designed did not have enough onsite parking for future double or triple car owners of the
complex.

I saw the house being worked on 7 days a week long shifts and wondered if they had proper
building permits.

In my opinion the 3rd story should be removed to the neighborhood bylaws originally formed.

Keith Fazekas
242 Clifton Downs Rd
Hamilton, ON L9C 7B5
519-761-0148
keithfazekas@hotmail.com
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From: Craig andrecyk
To: Committee of adjustment
Cc: Atchison, Chris; Craig andrecyk
Subject: APPLICATION NO HM/A 23:338 279 BONAVENTURE DRIVE HAMILTON
Date: Saturday, February 3, 2024 3:22:11 PM

I am writing to you today to express my displeasure that this monstrosity is being
allowed to be built. Please all of you that is reading this today. take a look at the picture
in front of you. imagine this in your neighbour hood, or your parents or kids. This owner
has already shown his true colors of not following the rules. So was the owner before
him. We are sick of this. Where are the 2, 3 or 4 families going to park? Where does the
garbage go?  The house already is an eye sore our property values have plummeted. Do
you want to live beside this? We already have a massive affordable housing complex
across the street that takes up all the parking.  This owner keeps building even threw the
stop work order. So he does not care about you  us or the rules which will continue after
he builds it.
   I pay over 4000 in property taxes are you willing to reduce this amount to reflect
basically the price decrease this one man has caused me and my neighbours. Just
before I sat down to type this Saturday at 3:00p.m I walk over there somebody is clearly
working in there at this moment.
 Look at the design it is a complex no front door no front windows. it is just going to pack
the people in. Please please please make him  follow the rules and tear down at least
one story.
thank you for taking your time today to read my concerns. 
Craig Andrecyk 265 Bonaventure drive. if you can leave my name out much appreciated.

mailto:candrecyk@outlook.com
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From: Ted Brearley
To: Committee of adjustment
Subject: File HM/A23:338
Date: Friday, February 2, 2024 1:14:57 PM

File HM/A-23:338
 
I am curious to know how this monstrosity can even be built. This is not a residence any more it is a
small apartment building. I live around the corner and have put up with construction and blocked
roads for years while there have been several construction projects at this address that do not meet
zoning and or Building Code rules. The apartment building does not fit the neighborhood. Does not
have adequate parking if any, there is not even adequate street parking for an Apartment building of
this size. All the houses around it will lose all privacy and sunlight while it towers over them. A two
Story Maybe, with parking.
 
Zoning Bylaws and Building codes are in place to protect our neighborhoods and safety. I can
understand the need for a Minor Variance for a bigger shed or garage. I do understand we are
allowed thanks to our PC government 3 units in a residential building. But when you take away all
the sun and privacy from the neighbors that’s wrong. I do not believe this is even close to minor, this
is several Zoning violations and far from minor. Where do we stop if we allow something like the.
 
What are the zoning issues and how do we stop this type of thing from taking over the
neighborhood.
 
Please call or text as needed, Thank you.
 
Ted Brearley
153 Clifton Downs Rd
905-635-4075
 
Sent from Mail for Windows
 

mailto:tedcompletehomes@gmail.com
mailto:CofA@hamilton.ca
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Comments for Public Hearing, February 13, 2024 

Application No:  HM/A-23:338 

Subject Property:  279 Bonaventure Drive, Hamilton 

To whom it may concern: 

We are not in favour of any exceptions or changes to the current zoning regulations. 

It is our expressed opinion as long term residents of this neighbourhood, that this 
apartment building is severely out of character and would prove a detriment to the 
neighbourhood and will negatively impact the resale value of all the homes in the 
area. We feel strongly that construction should not be allowed to continue and the 
owner should submit a new plan for a structure more in character with this 
neighbourhood. We are appalled by the owners’ flagrant disregard of laws and 
regulations and we question the quality of any structure this owner would build. We 
would strongly urge the city to be vigilant in their inspections of any structure built 
on this site.  

 

We also want to say the following: 

1.  The owner lists the property as a single family dwelling with a possible second unit. 
That is blatantly false, if not an outright lie. This building is a four level apartment 
building. Basement plus three floors. In addition, putting a pitched roof on this 
building, rather than a standard flat roof, does not disguise this apartment building 
as a single family dwelling. 

2. The foundation of the building is several feet higher than the foundations of the 
adjacent homes. When you add three stories on top of that it makes a tower over the 
neighbouring single storey homes. 

3. The city issued a stop work order on December 6, 2023, as it is our understanding 
the owner did not have any permits. The owner disregarded the order and continued 
to build daily during December 2023, January and to date February 2024. 

4. As this is a potential 4 unit apartment building, there is a possibility of at least 6-8 
cars being added to an already much stressed parking and traffic area.  

 

Thank you for your consideration regarding these issues. 

Heather & Paul Potter 

hpotter6896@gmail.com       905-549-6896 

mailto:hpotter6896@gmail.com

